

OVER THE HILL GANG - TEMECULA VALLEY

SEPTEMBER 2017



President's Message

Hi Gang,

I wish to thank everyone for their participation in our club events.

Your attendance and support is appreciated.

Don't forget, October is the month of nominations for the upcoming club officer elections for next year. If you would like to help the club keep moving along. Please consider running for office. Let the nominating committee (Dave Maxwell, Dave Lazzarini and Charlie Lieber) know you are willing to do your part. The club needs your participation in this also. A club cannot survive if there are not members willing to serve as officers.

And just a reminder, Flu season is upon us. Be sure to get your Flu shot and protect yourself against this potentially deadly virus.

Agenda for September 28 Meeting

Call to Order - President Ray Amsler

Pledge of Allegiance - Jerry Macenas

Approval of March Minutes

Executive Reports:

Presidents Report – Ray Amsler

Vice President – Bill Mayfield

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler

Treasurer – Sam Hitchcock

Membership – Craig Evans

Merchandise – Diane Oakden

Events Manager - Dave Maxwell

Committee Reports:

Christmas Party – Larry McNair

Old Business

New Business

Parts for Sale

50/50 Raffle

Adjournment

Coming Attractions

- Mo's Egg House 7:30 am every Tuesday 27405 Jefferson Avenue, Temecula
- Yellow Basket, Clinton Keith Blvd, Wildomar, 4pm to 7pm, every first Tuesday.
- **My Buddies Pizza**, Mission Trail, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every second Wednesday
- **Douglas Burgers**, Central Avenue, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every third Wednesday

See the website for a current list of all area car shows www.overthehillgangtv.com

OTHG Meeting Minutes - September 28, 2017

The meeting of the Over the Hill Gang-Temecula Valley was held on September 28, 2017 at Richie's Diner and was called to order by President, Ray Amsler at 7pm.

Officers Present: President, Ray Amsler; Secretary, Dee Dee Amsler; Treasurer, Sam Hitchcock.

Officers Absent: Vice President, Bill Mayfield; Membership Chairman, Craig Evans.

President's Report: Ray welcomed members. He asked Jerry Macenas to lead everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. He called for a motion to approve the August minutes. Motion to accept the minutes as published in the August Shop Rag was made by Carole Hitchcock and seconded by Peggy Hines. Motion passed. Ray thanked Leilani and Jim Hosking for the ice cream social they hosted in their garage this month. It was well attended and not much ice cream left.

Officer Reports:

Secretary - Dee Dee Amsler had no report.

<u>Vice President</u> – Bill Mayfield absent.

<u>Treasurer</u> - Sam Hitchcock gave the treasurer's report:

Beginning Check Book balance as of August 1, 2017		\$4,252.43
Revenues:		106.00
Expenses:		756.96
Ending Check Book Balance as of August 31, 2017		3,601.47
2017 Prepaid	d Receipts to be collected	2,105.00
2017 Budget	Expenditures to be paid	(3,989.23)
	Net Cash	\$1,717.24

<u>Membership</u> - Craig Evans absent. Dee Dee announced the birthday list for September and October. 35 members were in attendance tonight.

Birthdays for September:	Birthdays for Octobe
Sept. 3 – Don Myers	8 – Craig Evans
Sept. 5 – Don McNair	10 – Dave Lazzarini
Sept. 16 – Bob Pisciotta	16 – Jim Hosking
Sept. 24 – Rosalie Long	17 – Jo Myers
Sept. 29 – Judy Jessop	18 – Vangie McNair
Sept. 30 – Gary Michael	19 – Nancy McNair
	20 – Jim Troehler

Sunshine Report:

Kay Johnson has been in hospital for heart surgeries. She is home now and recovering. If you know anyone who needs to be sent a card, please call Helen Manley who is the Sunshine Secretary.

Merchandise: Nothing to report.

Events Manager: Dave Maxwell reported on various events coming up.

Temecula Rod Run is March 2 & 3. We have parking on 5th Avenue for the whole club. Jim Troehler will be arranging for food for us. More later.

Vets Car Show in Loma Linda is Oct. 1st.

Murrieta Rod Run is Oct. 13 & 14 and we will be in the Shootist Parking Lot. Charlie mentioned that our club members donated items for use in this car show auction.

NSRA is considering creating a second event per year. More later.

<u>Committee Reports:</u> Larry McNair, Chairman of the Club Christmas Party reported that the Menifee Lakes Golf Club has been booked for Thursday, Dec. 7th. Entrees include beef, chicken, and fish. The price per person will be \$45.00 pp. The Club will subsidize anything over that price which will be determined by the number of people who attend the dinner.

Leilani passed out flyers for each to sign and choose their entrée. She would like those flyers returned to her with your check as soon as possible.

Old Business: None at this time.

New Business:

Members can now register on our website to list parts, get messages, etc. It is very easy to do. Eventually the merchandise will be available on the website.

Diane wants to give up the merchandise responsibilities. Leilani volunteered to take over.

Fran and George Ness have been showing the airflow at various car shows in the northwest. They have won several awards.

Karl has found some windbreakers that he can get for any member that wants one. They are for sale and has the club logo printed on them. See Karl if you are interested.

Parts for Sale: None

50/50 Raffle: \$150 was collected. Dee Dee won \$75.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

The next meeting will be **Thursday**, **October 26**, **at Richie's Diner Dinner 5:30 pm. Meeting 7:00pm.**

The Shop Rag minutes will be posted on the OTHG website.

Dee Dee Amsler, Secretary